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FEBC Russian Ministries Prayer Focus
September 2017
Friday – 1

Please pray for Rudi Wiens who will be traveling in Central Asia, most of September. Please pray that he will remain healthy during his extensive travel. Even a cold will limit his productivity quite a bit. We trust that all meetings will help us get better organize and more efficient in our ministry.

Saturday – 2

Please pray for Ulanbek, our program director in Kyrgyzstan, and Ruslan, the key leader and broadcaster in Kazakhstan, who will participate at the Innovation Programming Summit in Thailand. Our broadcast ministry in Central Asia is quite young and needs all the help possible. Additionally, Ulanbek and Ruslan will conduct programming seminars with our broadcasters locally in Kazakhstan and Kyrgyzstan.

Sunday – 3

Please pray for Maria from Kramatorsk, Eastern Ukraine, who participates in FEBC broadcasting there. In 2014, her son was killed in the war. Recently, she lost her second son from pneumonia. Pray that God will give her comfort and strength. 

Monday – 4

Please pray for Eleonora who recently started a new weekly talk show called “Good to Know” in Bishkek, Kyrgyzstan. Our prayer is that many listeners will hear the Gospel through these talk shows.

Tuesday – 5

Please pray for Dr. Victor Akhterov as he coordinates an FEBC-wide training session in Thailand this month. Pray for all the program directors and key programmers who will be attending the training, as they are sharing experiences and learning from one another.
Wednesday – 6

Please pray for FEBC-Ukraine’s efforts to purchase a building in Kiev. As the ministry has grown and prices have decreased, we believe this is the best time to buy a building of our own. Please pray for God's guidance in this important step. 

Thursday – 7 

Please pray for Oleg Cherny, FEBC Russian Ministries’ administrative director. He has many ministry responsibilities; he also interacts with the Russian government on behalf of FEBC. Pray that God will help him in his work, protect our ministry and provide good health for Oleg.

Friday – 8

Valentin from Ukraine asked us to pray that God will save his family. His wife wants to divorce him. Please pray for Valentin and his wife, Oksana.
Saturday – 9

Please pray for FEBC-Ukraine's co-worker Max Shargaev and his wife, as they recently welcomed their first child, Karina, into their family. 

Sunday – 10

“Dear friends, I thank God for participation in your programs and I believe in the prayers of our brothers and sisters. Please pray for my sister. She became ill and doctors can’t diagnose it. Pray for wisdom for doctors and for healing for my sister.” Nataliya from Slavyansk, Ukraine.

Monday – 11

Please pray for Evgeny Sarapulov, an FEBC broadcaster in Moscow, and his daily morning show, Great Day. As a psychologist, Evgeny answers difficult listener questions and helps thousands of them come to know Jesus. Pray that God will continue to bless Evgeny’s work and his family: they have four children. 

Tuesday – 12

“Good morning, friends! Thank you very much for your programs and prayers. My son is married and I have an 11-month old grandson. After four years of marriage, my son told his wife that he does not love her anymore. I do not know how to help them save their family. Please pray that God will save this marriage and bless their family.” Vera from Moscow.

Wednesday – 13

Lyudmila from Ukraine asked us to pray that God will set her free from fear. She lives in the war zone and hears gunfire day and night. Please pray for comfort and protection for Lyudmila. 

Thursday – 14

Please pray for Nooruz, our office manager in Bishkek, Kyrgyzstan. Like most of our staff, she maintains many tasks besides her main responsibility (accounting, etc.). Nooruz is asking us to pray for her daughter, Bogdana, who is in the process of changing preschools.

Friday – 15 

We thank God for FEBC’s new FM station in Shastya, Eastern Ukraine. Now thousands can hear the Good News in the city, which is control by rebels. Please pray that many of non-believers will find freedom in Jesus Christ. 

Saturday – 16

Please pray for Ludmila Aleksandrova, an FEBC broadcaster in St. Petersburg. Pray that God will bless her programs and her life and help her to remain in good health.  

Sunday – 17

Please pray for good health for Ira from Ukraine. She needs healing and strength from God because she serves and helps people in various ways. Pray for God’s blessings upon Ira and her family.

Monday – 18

Please pray that God will continue to bless FEBC Russian Ministries financially because we need to tell people about Jesus and salvation in Him. We want to proclaim the Gospel and save souls. Thank you very much, dear friends, for your prayers and support!

Tuesday – 19

Please pray for Olesya Kurilenko, our programmer in Slavyansk, Eastern Ukraine. Her family-focused programs are very popular and help people struggling with difficulties. Pray for God’s wisdom and blessings for Olesya.

Wednesday – 20

Please pray for Ksenia from Russia who recently gave birth to a child and is dealing with post-partum depression now. Pray that God will heal Ksenia and bless her and her baby.

Thursday – 21

Please pray for Natalia Chetverina, an FEBC programmer in Moscow. Her program Hope for the Heart is popular and helps listeners understand God’s love for them. Pray that many people will become believers through Natalia’s broadcasts and follow the Lord. 

Friday – 22

Please pray for Nadezhda Pastushak, our broadcaster in Chernovtsy, Ukraine. She is pregnant and soon will give birth. Pray for good health for mother and child.

Saturday – 23

Please pray for Viktor Kurilenko, FEBC’s director in Slavyansk, Eastern Ukraine. Pray that God will bless his ministry, staff and his family. Pray for good health for his wife, Tamara.
Sunday – 24

Please pray for FEBC’s Ukraine broadcasts in Kiev, Odessa and Nikolaevka. We installed new equipment in these cities but sometimes experience broadcasting difficulties. Pray that God will bless our new stations and listeners.

Monday – 25

Please pray for Alexey Vlasihin, FEBC manager in St. Petersburg, and all our broadcasters there. Pray that thousands of Internet listeners will come to faith in God through FEBC programs and will serve Him. Also, pray for Alexey’s family: they have two children.
Tuesday – 26

“I am so glad that I found FEBC broadcasts on the Internet! I moved to Moscow couple of month ago and your programs have helped me a lot. Please pray that God will provide for all my needs; I am looking for a job and a place to live.” Liana from Moscow.

Wednesday – 27

“Thank you, friends, for your useful programs and prayers. Please pray for my husband, Boris. Recently, he was diagnosed with cancer, but he does not want to hear about God. Pray for his salvation.” Valentina from Ukraine.

Thursday – 28

Please pray for Grigory Burlaka, FEBC manager in Chernovtsy, Ukraine, and for his staff. Several new broadcasters began to produce new programs, especially for young people. Pray for the salvation of our listeners.

Friday – 29

“Hello! I would like to thank you for your programs because they changed my life. I began to listen to you on the Internet because you help people understand themselves and I wanted to know how Christians live and believe. There are many bad things said about Christians in books and movies. Now I read my Bible, mostly the New Testament. My mom and grandmother noticed a change in me; I do not argue with them anymore. Now I can admit my mistakes and apologize; that never happened before. Thank you, friends, for your amazing programs. I like them very much and will continue to listen. Please pray for me.” Kristina from St. Petersburg.

Saturday – 30

Please pray for Eduard Kurilenko, FEBC’s administrative director in Slavyansk, Ukraine, and all his staff. Pray that many non-believing refugees, who came to Slavyansk during the war, will come to faith in God and find hope in Him.
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